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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 14th November, 2005

Headed Item No: 14
                                                   Report on Infill Material at Waterstown Park
The following motion was passed at the Meeting of the Council held on 10th October 2005:-
“That the Manager makes a preliminary verbal statement on the incident of alleged dumping within Waterstown Park over the weekend and undertakes to give a full report to the next full Council meeting”

The incident referred to in the motion took place on  the 8th October at Waterstown Park, Palmerstown.  This 90 acre park is located between the village of Palmerstown and the River Liffey. The Council is currently developing this park with the most recent improvement works being the provision of pedestrian pathways, cycleways and a car park.  
The proposed car park is being located adjacent to the Stewarts Hospital Sports Complex and it is intended that it will assist in increasing the capacity for users of the Sports Complex and Waterstown Park.  The car park site is low lying and in order to facilitate access, the ground is being raised by the use of old stone and dry-fill materials from buildings that are being demolished.  This is sustainability in practice, by recycling suitable materials, instead of disposal by landfill and also reducing the amount of quarrying.

On the 8th October, such material was brought to the site. Shortly after the delivery of the material, the project supervisor  inspected the material and determined that approximately 20% of it consisted of unsuitable material.  He advised the agent of the owner that the material would have to be removed.  That operation was carried out on the 10th October.  Because of the difficulty in separating the suitable from unsuitable material, all of the material that was deposited on the site on the Saturday was removed and disposed of in a licensed facility.

It is the policy of South Dublin County Council to only use waste management/disposal companies that have the proper permits or licences. The incident reported above should not have occurred but arrangements were quickly put in place to rectify the situation. The contractor was required to pay for double handling of the material and the cost of disposal at a licensed facility.
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